
  

 

St. Jane Frances de Chantal  November 17, 2019  
Fr. T’s Tidbits:  Retreat  
 
 Last week I was on my annual priest retreat in Arlington, Texas and had 
the opportunity to reconnect with some friends of mine. I always find it 
beneficial to make a retreat in November as I prepare to celebrate the 
anniversary of my ordination as a priest. 
 As I reflect upon the past thirty-three years I can say without a doubt 
that the church has changed. When I was in seminary the idea of closing or 
merging parishes or parishes without a priest was not even thought of in those 
days.  
 In the years since my ordination I have seen a lot and have witnessed God’s presence in 
people’s lives and the many people I met along the way who invited me to journey with them.  
These are people who shared their joys and challenges, their struggles and pain and their losses 
and new life. One of the many joys of priesthood are the people God places in our lives to build 
us up, to affirm us and to challenge us. 
 I was recently asked why I became a priest. I could ask that same question of any 
occupation. Why do some people become teachers or lawyers or doctors?  Why do some people 
enter into marriage while others remain single?  The simplest answer when asked why 
priesthood is: because it feels right. You have to enjoy what you are called to do. I enjoy being a 
priest. This is not to say that there aren’t challenges from time to time. In my thirty–three years 
as a priest I have had my share of disappointments and frustrations. In every walk of life there are 
difficulties and issues to deal with. Yet when everything is said and done life is still wonderful. 
 At my first Mass in the parish church I was raised, St. Phillip Neri,  (now closed), I asked 
my family and friends to pray for me that I may respond to whatever the church may ask of me. 
God has a plan for each of us and we have to let God be God and stay out of his way.  
 I often wonder what the Catholic Church will look like in 10 years. We can speculate and 
gauge what it might be and how it will look and that is our nature as human beings. Yet, in doing 
that we fail to live in the present because we are looking toward a future that has yet to come. 
 As we prepare to celebrate the Feast of Christ the King and embark upon the Season of 
Advent may we prepare our hearts and minds to receive Christ today and every day amid the joys 
and challenges of our life! For it is in Christ that we are strengthened and renewed. 
Have a great day.  
 
Bon Mot: Put aside a little time in the evening especially for praying, for mediating, for reading 
a page of the Gospel or an episode in the life of some saint. Create a zone of desert and silence 
for yourself in that way.  -John Paul II, Solitude and Silence Nourish the Spiritual Life, 1998. 
Carpe diem,  
 
Fr. Tony 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski 
Pastor 

Ext. 102 
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St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

38750 Ryan Rd. 

Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080   

Fax: (586) 977-9305 

Weekend Masses 
Saturday    4:00pm  
Sunday   9:00am & 11:30am 
    
Weekday Masses 
Tuesday   7:00pm 
Wednesday and  8:00am 
Thursday   
Holy Day Masses            As Announced 

Pastor 
    Rev. Anthony Sulkowski, ext. 102 
    FrTony@sjfparish.org 
 
Pastoral Associate / Worship Coordinator 
    Laurie Hall, ext. 104 
    LHall@sjfparish.org 
      
Business Manager 
    Jody Gazo, ext. 112 
    jgazo@sjfparish.org 
 
Director of Music 
    Janina Jacobs, ext. 103 
    JJacobs@sjfparish.org 
 
Director of Faith Formation & 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 
    Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
    bklassen@sjfparish.org 
 
Christian Service Coordinator &  
Adult Formation Coordinator 
     Deborah Mazur, ext. 107 
     dmazur@sjfparish.org 
 
Stewardship Liaison  
     Linda Smith, ext. 113 
     Lsmith@sjfparish.org 
 
Communications Facilitator 
     Ally Hynes, ext. 101 
     bulletin@sjfparish.org 
 
Office Assistant  
     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleich@sjfparish.org 

 
 
 

Monday - Thursday 
8:30am - 8:00pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 
Friday: Closed 

Saturday: 2:30pm - 5:00pm 
Sunday: 10:00am - 12:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 
Knights of Columbus  #13340 

Brian Finn                    586-977-8080 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

Doreen Corby            586-977-8080 

Seniors 

Don Rogowski             586-977-8080 

Soup Kitchen 

Steven Gadzinski        586-731-4091 

St. Vincent de Paul 

Tom Harris                   586-977-8080 

Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality 

Lawrence (Larry) Frontera        586-306-3450  

            

             CHILDREN’S BAPTISM 

Do you have a child you would like to have 
baptized? We would be delighted to talk to 
you about your options!  Please call the 
Parish Office to make arrangements.   

 
RECONCILIATION 

Tuesday from 5:30pm-6:30pm (or by appt.) 
 

MARRIAGE 
Congratulations! Please contact our Parish 
Office at least six months prior to your 
desired wedding date to start your 
preparations and make arrangements. 
Couples should stop by the office and fill 
out the Request for Celebration of Marriage 
form. Fr. Tony will call the couple and 
answer any questions regarding marriage.  

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

Contact the Parish Office to schedule. Also 
available once a month during the Tuesday    
evening Mass.  

 
RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Are you interested in joining the Catholic 
Church? We are thrilled to have you! 
Contact our Pastoral Associate/Worship 
Coordinator, Laurie Hall, to begin the 
process by calling the Parish Office. 
Welcome home! 

 
PARISH SACRAMENTAL POLICY 

We ask that in order to have your child 
baptized here, or to be married here, you          
should be a registered parishioner or active 
in your previous parish. This means 
attending weekly Mass with your faith 
community, using your envelopes and 
taking part in parish activities.  
 

Visits to the Homebound for  
Communion / Anointing 

Please call the Parish Office to schedule. 

  SACRAMENTS 

Parish Happenings 

NEW TO THE PARISH? 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO JOIN THE ST. JANE 
FRANCES de CHANTAL FAMILY?  

BECOME A REGISTERED PARISHIONER! 
You may register at the Parish Office at 
anytime after Mass on the weekend or 
during regular office hours.  Please call 586-
977-8080 if you have any questions. We look 
forward to having you here! 

 
 
 
MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18 
No events 
 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19 
5:30pm  Confessions  
6:00pm  Rosary  
6:00pm  Confirmation Prep  
6:00pm  Diabetes Prevention Program  
7:00pm  Mass w/ Anointing  
 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20 
8:00am Mass  
9:30am Needle Crafters  
10:00am Seniors  
1:15pm Swiffers Team 4  
5:45pm Needle Crafters 
6:00pm Mats for the Homeless  
6:00pm Bells  
7:00pm Choir   
7:00pm Lectio Divina 
 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 21 
8:00am  Mass  
2:00pm  Worship Commission Mtg   
5:30pm  K-6 Faith Formation  
7:00pm  Parish Council Mtg  
 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22 

Office Closed  
 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23 
Collect Giving Tree Gifts   
4:00pm   Mass  
5:00pm  Euchre Night  
  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 24 Christ the King  
Collect Giving Tree Gifts   
9:00am  Mass 
10:00am  RCIA 
11:30am  Mass 
3:00pm  Thanksgiving Meal  
6:00pm  HSYM Sun. Eve Gathering 

 “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, 
St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a 

welcoming Catholic community dedicated to 
living and proclaiming  

the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 
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Laurie Hall 
Pastoral Associate 
& Worship Coord. 
Ext. 104 

                  Sound System 
 

 You may have noticed a different, clearer sound in church recently so let me explain a little bit 
about that. Since I arrived last September (yes, it has already has been over a year!), I’ve heard  
complaints about the sound system…too loud, too quiet, too muffled, buzzing, feedback…etc. I am not a 
sound technician but know enough to know what I don’t know, and with a complex digital system, there 
are many facets to consider. Yes, we could get the professionals in and pay a lot of money, but we need 
to watch expenditures. The solution came to me a few months ago from, of all places…..social media. 
 
 Detroit Music Ministers have a private website where we can share all kinds of info, thoughts, 

and ideas. In fact, it was that website which brought me to St. Jane. One of your former music directors, Greg Crachiolo, 
messaged me in June 2018 about the open position. Had he not done so, I probably would not be here. Greg and I kept in 
touch and when I asked about the sound system, he said it was put in during his time at St. Jane. Since he knew the system 
well, he offered to come in and help. That finally happened Sunday, October 26th for about two hours after Mass. 
 
  It is not an easy task to balance a sound system. You cannot simply move microphones, turn knobs and 
dials to get proper sound. You may note that when major artists perform in concert, it probably takes their sound people 
longer to set up than it does for them to perform! With Greg’s expertise and the help of John Martin, Bob and Joyce 
Youngert, Tom Harris, and Jan Machusak, we made some great headway into getting better sound out of the system. We 
had everyone sing, proclaim the word, and stand in various parts of the church under different areas and speakers in order 
to get the best results. Fr. Tony also came so that we could get his lapel microphone configured properly and that his hom-
ilies are more clearly recorded. We don’t have it perfected yet, but are getting there. There’s still far more I don’t know 
about the system than what I do, but Greg has offered to continue to bring me up to speed. You may not think of things 
this way, but this is simply another form of Unleashing the Gospel: people helping people so that we can all enjoy better 
worship experiences…and that includes proper sound. A big Thank You goes out to Greg and all of my sound helpers. 

Janina Jacobs  
Music Ministry 
JJacobs@sjfparish.org 
Ext. 103 

 

O Jesus, eternal Priest, 
   keep your priests within the  
shelter of Your Sacred Heart, 
where none may touch them. 

 Keep unstained their anointed hands, 
which daily touch Your Sacred Body. 

Keep unsullied their lips, 
daily purpled with your Precious Blood. 

Keep pure and unearthly their hearts, 
sealed with the sublime mark of the  

priesthood. 

Let Your holy love surround them and 
shield them from the world’s contagion. 

Bless their labors with abundant fruit and 
may the souls to whom they minister be their joy and  

consolation here and in heaven  
their beautiful and everlasting crown.  

After their ordination, all 
priests have an indelible  
mark on their souls.  Here is a  
prayer for priests from St. 
Therese to intercede for  
our shepherds here on  
earth: 

 Congratulations to  
Fr. Tony on the occasion  
of his 33rd Anniversary  
of Ordination on  
November 22nd!  
Many blessings to you!                                  
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DEBBIE MAZUR 

Christian Service & Adult Faith Formation Coordinator 
 

Ext. 107 
Email: dmazur@sjfparish.org 

Special Holiday Dinner 
 

The holiday season can be a 
difficult time for those in need… 
 
 
 

 ...those who are financially stressed 
 ...those who have a lost a spouse or loved one 
    ...those who are unable to spend the holidays with 
    friends or family 
 

During this holiday season if you are in need of a meal...or 
companionship...or community, then please join us on  

Sunday, November 24th  
 

 for a free holiday dinner and enjoy the fellowship of others! 
 

Seating is limited and reservations are taken on a first 
come, first serve basis! 

 
RSVP is appreciated to 586-977-8080  

to reserve a place at the table. 
 

The meal will be served at St. Jane Frances de Chantal at 
38750 Ryan Road (just south of 17 Mile Road) 

Between 3:00pm and 5:00pm. 
 

NOTE: No carryout meals will be served. 

THANKSGIVING DAY AT ST. LEO’S  

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2019 

 
Thanksgiving Day at St. Leo’s - Soup Kitchen Ministry  

  Volunteers from St. Jane Frances will be going to St. Leo’s 
in Detroit to prepare and serve Thanksgiving Luncheon/ 
Dinner to those hungry guests living in that area. Please 
mark your calendars for Thanksgiving Day, November 
28th . This has been tradition for St. Jane Soup Kitchen 
Ministry for over 16 years without omission. In order for a 
successful meal service, we need 20 adult volunteers 
maximum to sign up. Similar to last year, volunteers will 
serve turkey with mushroom gravy, turkey stuffing, 
mostaccioli, green beans, yams, and cranberry sauce. 
Additionally, we will be baking corn bread at St. Jane to 
serve with the meal.  
  As always, VOLUNTEERS MUST SIGN-UP at the parish 
office. You can do this in person or by calling the office at 
(586) 977-8080 and asking to be placed on the list. St. 
Leo’s has an age requirement. You must be at least 16 
years old to volunteer for St. Leo’s service. 
  If you sign-up to serve and wish to car pool, we will meet 
in the South parking lot at 8:15am and form groups with 
volunteer drivers to car pool. We leave by 8:30am. 
DRIVERS ARE NEEDED. At St. Leo’s, meals are served from 
11:30am to 12:30pm with clean-up following. We will 
return to the St. Jane Frances parking lot around 1:30pm. 
  If you are not able to go down but wish to contribute, 
drop off a Sweet Potato Pie or Apple Pie, nothing else. 
Please, NO PUMPKIN PIES. 
   God bless you for your help in this ministry. Through 
your participation and generosity, it is possible to serve. 
Steve Gadzinski, Soup Kitchen Coordinator 

Christmas Giving Tree 
 

“Whatever you do to the least of these, you do to me.” (Mt 25:40) 
 
Please return unwrapped gifts, with the ornament tag attached, to collection boxes 
in the gathering area when you arrive at Mass on November 23rd/24th or November 
30th/December 1st.  If possible, please provide gift boxes for clothing items.  Gifts of 
cash or checks can also be dropped off at the Church office.   

 
Deadline for returning all gifts:   

Wednesday December 4th 
 
On Sunday, December 8th after the 9:00am Mass gifts will be wrapped in the 
Activity  center.  Refreshments will be served for “Santa’s Helpers”. Or come and 
help wrap before you attend the 11:30am Mass.  Please bring scissors, tape, (if 
possible) NO WRAPPING PAPER OR BOXES NEEDED! All are welcome, but those 
under 16 yr. old must be accompanied by an adult! 

Coffeehouse Thank 

You!! 
 

In one week we were able to raise 
$200 for the coffeehouse through 
the coffee mug tags on Mercy in 

Action weekend!  
 

The Coffeehouse Program provides 
a meal, dancing and socialization for 

intellectually disabled in the  
Tri-county area.   

 
THANK YOU for your continued 

generosity!   
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Respect Life Giving Crib 
 

 A sincere Thank You to all who participated in our 
recent Giving Crib in commemoration of October 
designated Respect Life month by the Bishops of our 
country. 
   The generous response from our parishioners made 
us able to donate to two pregnancy help centers:  
Compassion Pregnancy Center in Clinton Township and  
Gianna House in Eastpointe.  
 
  We received the following items: 
• 105 items of new & gently used clothing (including 

socks, onesies/undershirts, outfits, tops, pants, dresses, 
hats, mittens, & shoes) 

• 34 bedding items (including crib sheets, blankets, quilts, 
& afghans) 

• 63 hygiene items (including, shampoos, lotions, towels/
washcloths, & bibs) 

• 695 diapers and 1608 baby wipe sheets 
• 57 misc. items (including pacifiers, teethers, & toys) 
• 80  hygiene items for mom  
• $70  in cash & gift cards  

 
 Thank you again for being a part of another 
successful project in our community to show respect for the 
moms and babies at a time when support is most needed by 
them. 

Thank You Needlecrafters! 

 
Throughout the year, there are two groups of ladies that meet on Wednesdays.  One group meets at 9:30am and the other 
group meets at 5:45pm (and yes you are always welcome to join them!!) The groups have worked on several projects from 
prayer clothes for the Troops, Twiddle Muffs for those with disabilities, baby blankets for young mothers, hospice  
blankets, hats and scarves for our giving tree and Detroit Rescue Mission and patriotic blankets for our vets.   

This past week I delivered 64 hats, 20 scarves, 4 hat/scarf sets, 2 blankets and a pair of booties to the Detroit Rescue  
Mission! In addition, several blankets were delivered to the Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter 9 to be presented at a 
reception for Veterans.  The number of lives that will be touched by this ministry is beyond words...Thank you for sharing 
your gifts! 



November 17, 2019 | 33
rd

 SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME  PAGE 6 

 

 

BEN KLASSEN 

Youth Ministry Coordinator &  

Director of Faith Formation  

BKlassen@sjfparish.org  

Ext. 108 

Once again, the end of the year is upon us!  Our readings have been 
sounding a little bleaker (I mean seven brothers and their mother were 
tortured and put to death in the first reading last week for their beliefs!)  
The Catholic Church, the Christian faithful, have been guilty of such 
atrocities as well—the Crusades, the Inquisition, storied parts of our past 
like the Salem Witch Trials, is our God the one who instructs us to Love, or 
to wipe out?  As far as I remember, our God IS Love. 

I know guys, all this squishy, mushy “Love” talk has gotta end, but just 
hear me out.  This past week, I was feeling it and my sister texted me that 
for some reason she was really missing my Dad, and whoa… I was thinking 
the same thing.  His death was pretty sudden, even though he had been 
ailing for a bit of time.  My 6’3”, 250 lb dad, who would swing 50 lb blocks 
of steel around as if they were empty boxes, was getting weaker and 
slower.  I saw the signs and was preparing myself for his eventual passing, 
but not that quick and sudden.  TONS of people visited at the Funeral 
home and Mass, many cards and letters have been sent.  These are the 
things that prepare us and help us through. 

In the Gospel this week, Jesus foretells the destruction of the temple.  
The people (being human beings) are fearful and ask the 500 questions of 
when, where, why, and how.  Jesus tells them of signs leading to the end 
and He says, “you are not to prepare your defense beforehand, for I myself 
shall give you a wisdom in speaking ,”(Lk 21:14b-15a). This wisdom in 
speaking comes from our life lived now.  How we treat others Now, how 
we behave Now, the truths that we orient ourselves to NOW.  THIS gives us 
the strength of integrity and wisdom when we are tested.  When we are 
strong in God’s Word and teachings, the Holy Spirit speaks through us 
easier and more freely, because He IS who we are/will be during these 
tests and trials. 

I know where my Dad is, because of his faith.  I still pray for him and ask 
for his help, as I know he did for me as I was growing up.  This is the Love 
of which I speak—agape—a  benevolent  love.  God’s Love for each of us, 
Christian and non-Christian alike.  Can we live up to that standard?  Not 
alone!  We need to be there for each other, because we do not know the 
hour of the end, we can only be ready for it!  I’ll see you on the journey! 

ABOUT THE GOSPEL: 

Jesus warns of the 
challenges that  
Christians will experience 
between his Death and  
Second  Coming. Our perseverance in faith 
during these difficult times ensures that 
God will always be with us . 

IN CHURCH: 
During the Lord’s Prayer (Our Father), 
consider that we pray, “Give us this day our 
daily bread,” we are asking God to give us 
all we need for the day. 

QUESTIONS FOR THE WEEK: 
 What things do you worry about? How 

can Jesus help you with your worries? 

 What idea, or person, do you stand up 
for?  How do you stand up for them? 

 Have you ever asked God for help, or felt 
God help you when you were feeling 
down? 

 Do you feel the support of others when 
you come to Mass?  Do you see and then 
echo their Faith as they pray? 

FAMILY PRAYER: 
Jesus, we ask you for your help when things 
get difficult. Help us to be there for one 
another. Amen. 

QUESTIONS TO ASK YOURSELF NEXT 

WEEK, IN PREPARATION FOR MASS: 
 Who is a leader to you, out in the 

everyday world?  How? 

 What is a King?  What kind of King  is 
Jesus? 

 Can it be hard to ask for forgiveness?  Can 
it be hard to forgive others?  Why? 

 Family 
Corner 

Faith Formation Reminder: 
We do not follow any particular school 

district for cancelling sessions. 
If there is a question, check our website: 

www.sjfparish.org 

There will be a definitive answer by 
3:00pm if a session will be cancelled. 

High School and 
Jr.High/Middle School 

students 
For our next service activity, we will 

join other parishes from our Vicariate 
in a walk to support:  

 

Covenant House Michigan 

and make blankets for:  
 

Big Family of Michigan 

Go to: 
www.sjfparish.org/YouthMinistry 

To find permission slips, pledge 
sheets, event flyers and more  
information. Join us for a fun day of 
service and start your Advent right! 

http://www.sjfparish.org
http://www.sjfparish.org/youthministry
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IRELAND PILGRIMAGE 
 St. Jane Frances de Chantal 

& Fr. Tony Sulkowski 
May 4 - 14, 2020 

 
Day 1 Monday, May 4 - Depart for  
Ireland  
Day 2 Tuesday, May 5  Shannon, Cliffs of 
Moher, & Galway  
Day 3 Wednesday, May 6 - Knock 
& Ballintubber 
Day 4 Thursday, May 7 - Kylemore, 
Croagh Patrick, & Murrisk  
Day 5 Friday, May 8 - Ennis & Adare 
Day 6 Saturday, May 9 - Adare, Tralee, 
& Killarney  
Day 7 Sunday, May 10 - Killarney:  
The Ring of Kerry 
Day 8 Monday, May 11 - Blarney, 
Holycross Abbey, Cashel, & Waterford  
Day 9 Tuesday, May 12 - Glendalough 
& Dublin 
Day 10 Wednesday, May 13 - Dublin  
Day 11 Thursday, May 14 - Depart for 
Home 

PARISH SUPPORT 
November 10, 2019 

Registered Families:             1406 
Envelopes Returned:                 337 
 
Amount Offered:        $8,726.00 
Loose Offering:             $903.00 
 
Online Giving Contributors:       69 
Contributions:        $2,949.00 
 
Total Offerings:       $12,578.00 
 
Budgeted Offertory:      $12,044.00 
Actual Offertory:     $12,578.00 
Difference:         +$ 543.00 

                

 EUCHRE NIGHT   

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 
 

 
WHEN: Saturday, November 23rd, from 5:00pm until about 10:00pm. 
WHERE: In the Fr. Page Activity Center. 
WHO: Whether you are a pro or a beginner join us for a fun night of Euchre! 
WHAT: We’ll be playing Euchre and having a fun evening together!  The games will 
be played using rotating partners. 
HOW: Sign-up in the Parish Office. The cost is $10.00 per player and covers the cost 
of dinner, snacks, dessert, beverages and prizes. We ask that the $10.00 please be 
paid before the night of the event.  The cut off for signing up is Monday, November 
18th. (No refunds for  cancellations received after November 18th.) 
Questions:  Contact Linda Smith at Lsmith@sjfparish.org or  

586-977-8080, ext. 113. 

HEAVENLY DELIGHTS  
 Heavenly Delights are served after the 9:00am Sunday Mass about once a month throughout the 
year.  In addition to enjoying delicious refreshments, parishioners come together to build community and 
form new friendships.   
 The team of individuals who work at getting everything ready for Heavenly Delights  

usually volunteer between 8:30am–11:00am on the Sunday morning of the event.  We are  

currently in need of additional volunteers to help with these events.  If this is something you can help us 

with or if you want more information, please contact Linda Smith at 586-977-8080 ext. 113 or at 

Lsmith@sjfparish.org Thank you!  

 

The Catholic Community of  

St. Jane Frances de Chantal  
congratulates the following couple  

on the celebration of their union in the  
Sacrament of Marriage on  

November 8, 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. & Mrs. James Sperry &   
Jessica Goodman       

Celebrant: Fr. Tony  
Witnesses: Thomas Dallo & Cindy McGlynn  

Sponsor Couple: Eric & Wendy Rzeppa 

      The Catholic Community of  

St. Jane Frances de Chantal  
congratulates the following couple  

on the celebration of their union in the  
Sacrament of Marriage on  

November 9, 2019: 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. & Mrs. Joel Gasparovich & 
Kaylyn Giang  

Celebrant: Fr. Tony  
Witnesses: Aaron Nguyen &  

Jennifer Huong  
   Sponsor Couple: Eric & Wendy Rzeppa 

mailto:Lsmith@sjfparish.org
mailto:Lsmith@sjfparish.org%20
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MASS INTENTIONS 
READINGS FOR THE WEEK  

November 17, 2019     

Sunday 

Mal 3:19-20a; Ps 98:5-6, 7-8, 9; 2 Thes 3:7-12; 

 Lk 21:5-19 
        Monday  

The Dedication of the Basilicas of Saints  
Peter and Paul, Apostles; Saint Rose Philippine 

Duchesne, Virgin 
1 Mc 1:10-15, 41-43, 54-57, 62-63; Ps 119:53,  
61, 134, 150, 155, 158; Lk 18:35-43 

  Proper Readings for Peter and Paul 
Acts 28:11-16, 30-31; Ps 98:1, 2-3ab, 3cd-4, 5-6;  
 Mt 14:22-33 

      Tuesday  
2 Mc 6:18-31; Ps 3:2-3, 4-5, 6-7; Lk 19:1-10 

 Wednesday  
2 Mc 7:1, 20-31; Ps 17:1bcd, 5-6, 8b and 15;  

 Lk 19:11-28 
   Thursday  

Memorial of the Presentation of the Blessed  
 Virgin Mary 

1 Mc 2:15-29; Ps 50:1b-2, 5-6, 14-15;  
Lk 19:41-44 

     Friday  
Memorial of Saint Cecilia, Virgin and Martyr 

1 Mc 4:36-37, 52-59; 1 Chr 29:10bcd, 11abc,  
11d-12a, 12bcd; Lk 19:45-48 

    Saturday  
Saint Clement I, Pope and Martyr;  

Saint Columban, Abbot;  
Blessed Miguel Agustin Pro, Priest and Martyr 
1 Mc 6:1-13; Ps 9:2-3, 4 and 6, 16 and 19:  

Lk 20:27-40 
Sunday 

Solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of  
 the Universe 

2 Sm 5:1-3; Ps 122:1-2, 3-4, 4-5; Col 1:12-20; 
Lk 23:35-43 

ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH  

38900 Dodge Park |Sterling Heights 

Phone: 586-264-1230  

Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 

WEEKEND MASSES 

Saturday  4:30pm  

         Sunday  9:00am & 11:00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 9:00am 

CONFESSIONS 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday,  

Friday 8:30am Saturday  12:15pm 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18:  NO MASS 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19:   

7:00pm Dec. Assunta Varani (Judy Taylor) 

 Dec. Monty Weathers  

 (Mezzapelle Family)  

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 20:   

8:00am Dec. Ann Morell  

 (Ron & Annette Mobley) 

 Dec. Fr. Fred Misiolek  

 (Majka Family)  

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 21:   

8:00am Dec. Patricia B. Gulock (Family)  

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 22:  NO MASS 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 23:  

4:00pm Dec. Joseph Hartfelder (Donna)  

 Dec. Herbert Bremerkamp 

 (Children)   

 Dec. Sophie Novak  

 (Joe & Lori Nida) 

 Dec. Helen Roby (Appleton Family)  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 24 

9:00am For the Parishioners  

 Dec. Marsha Olson (Family) 

 Dec. Anna Vultaggio (9th Anniv.) 

 (Benvenuti Family) 

 Dec. Virginia Tarus  

 (Ron & Pat Sarrach) 

11:30am Dec. Jack Campo  

 (Caradonna Family) 

 Dec. Maria & Damiano Campo  

 (Caradonna Family)  

 Dec. Vincent & Bridget Caradonna  

 (Caradonna Family)  

 Dec. Debbie Puzzuoli  

 (Hayden Family)  

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
Thank you  

Terrie Mackey from  

J & J Roofing 
for advertising in the St. Jane Frances 

de Chantal bulletin. We ask our 

parishioners to support our advertisers 

as they are the ones who help make 

our bulletin possible. 

ONLINE GIVING 

We are grateful for your support of our 

church. Online Giving allows you to 

make contributions to our church  

without writing checks or worrying 

about cash donations. Visit our website: 

WWW.SJFPARISH.ORG  

to sign-up for Online Giving. Email Jody 

Gazo at jgazo@sjfparish.org or call  

586-977-8080, ext. 112 with any 

questions. 

Visit the parish website to stay up to date 
on what is happening and to view the 
bulletin online! 

sjfparish.org 

Facebook  @sjfparish  
Instagram   @stjanefrancesparish 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — November 23rd & 24th  
Please see scheduling app for updates. 

 4:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 
Presider Fr. Tony Fr. Tony Fr. Tony 

Sacristan(s) Lori & Joe Nida  Karen Mills  Brian Finn  

Lector 1 Phil Mina  Eileen Clase  Barbara Milczynski  

Lector 2 Keith Morris  John Czarski  Robert Skwara  

Altar Servers Azure Swincicki  Amanda Dufoor  Nina Benno  

 Maria McQueen Nancy Dufoor  Taryn Pawl  

Ushers Team 1 Assigned Team 2 

WEEKDAY LECTOR  

SCHEDULE 
 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER  19 
John Martin 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER  20 
Judy Taylor 

THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 21 
Barb Milczynski  
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Robert Bain, Army 
Nicholas Brosowski, Army 
Chris Burley, Navy 
Shaun Chaplin, Air Force 
Charles Cosnowski,  
Air Force  
Winndie Darrow,  
Coast Guard 
Alexander J. Hendzell,  
Marines 

Louis B. Kasper III,  
Coast Guard 
Carmen LaForest, Navy 
Matthew McDowell,  
Air Force 
Cassidy Kicinski Rose,  
Air Force  
Jeremy Rzeppa, Navy 
Scot D. Skoczylas, Navy 
Anthony Trotta, Navy 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Fr. Gerard Austin  
 
Mary Ann DeDonatis   
 
Scott Harris 
 
Daniel Lynch  
 
Anita Pitlock  
 
Steve Sadecki  

ST. JANE FRANCES DE CHANTAL  

PARISH COUNCIL 

Fr. Tony Sulkowski, Pastor 
Craig Smith, Chairman 248-515-5355 | crsgto@live.com 
Bob Pawlik, Vice Chairman & Member at Large 
Doreen Corby, Christian Service            
Nancy Dufoor, Secretary                        
Ray Fortier, Finance     
John Martin, Worship     
Joe Nida, Member at Large    
Linda Smith, Stewardship 
Leon Soltesz, Worship and Ushers   
Julie Sroka, Vicariate Rep 
Ray Sroka, Vicariate Rep  
Eric Rzeppa, Education 

        PRAYER LIST  
  
From the Letter of James 5:13: 
Is anyone among you suffering? 
He should pray. Is anyone in good 
spirits? He should sing praise!  
 
It is our Christian duty to pray for 
others.  Please call the Parish Office 
to add or remove a name from the 
Prayer List.  Please be aware that, in 
this age of security issues, we can 
add only names of persons who 
have given permission to have their 
names printed. If you desire prayers 
for someone who does not wish to 
have their name printed in the  
bulletin, please use our Intercessory 
Prayer Box in the  Worship Space.  
The Intercessory Prayer team will  
include your intentions in their  
prayers. Names added to the Prayer 
List will remain on the list for a  
period of 4 weeks. If the illness or 
situation  continues after that time 
and additional prayers are needed, 
please call the Parish Office.  

 

The Catholic Community of  

ST. JANE FRANCES  

DE CHANTAL  

expresses our support &  

prayers to the family of:  

Zenobia Nester  

Beloved wife of the late Norman & Stanley,  

loving mother, grandmother, & great grandmother of 12. 

May her soul and the souls of the  

faithful departed rest in peace.  


